OFFICE OF INQUEST
ANALYST: JENNY GIAMBATTISTA

	
	
	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2021-2022 Revised Budget
	
	N/A
	
	N/A
	
	N/A
	
	N/A

	2023-2024 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	N/A
	
	N/A
	
	N/A
	
	N/A

	2023-2024 Decision Packages
	
	$5,272,793
	
	$0
	
	11.0 
	
	0.0 

	2023-2024 Proposed Budget
	
	$5,273,000
	
	$0
	
	11.0
	
	0.0

	% Change from prior biennium
	
	N/A 
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium
	
	N/A
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: General Fund. 

	Base Budget Assumptions: N/A



DESCRIPTION

The Office of Inquest is proposed as a new appropriation within the Department of Executive Services. Currently inquests are housed in the DES Director’s Office without a specific appropriation. The King County Charter[footnoteRef:1] requires a death investigation, referred to as an inquest, whenever a law enforcement officer causes or contributes to someone’s death. The procedures for conducting an inquest are addressed in Executive Order PHL-7-1_50. County inquests were on hold from early 2018 until August 2021 when the Washington State Supreme Court ruled that inquests could be resumed.  Since then, King County’s Inquest Program has been working to implement a new inquest process developed in response to community demands for greater police accountability.   [1:  King County Charter Section 895, RCW 36.24.070] 


SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The 2023-2024 Biennial Proposed Budget would appropriate approximately $5.3 million (General Fund) and 11 FTEs to the new Office of Inquest. The inquest program is currently staffed with one Program Manager, 1 TLT attorney, and 1 TLT administrator (judge) position. According to Executive staff, there is currently a backlog of roughly 50[footnoteRef:2] cases. Since inquests resumed in August 2021, 3 inquests have been completed and 3 are currently scheduled or anticipated to be completed by the end of 2022. If the proposed budget is approved, Executive staff expect to complete 15 inquests a year. The proposed budget is largely made up of staffing costs associated with the following positions: [2:  This does not include those cases that have not yet been referred by local law enforcement agencies to the Prosecuting Attorney.] 


· (1 FTE) Strategic Planning Manager II;
· (4 FTEs) Strategic Planning Manager I; 
· (4 FTEs) Administrator I;
· (1 FTE) Communications Specialist IIII; and
· (1 FTE) Project/Program Manager IV.  

The proposed budget also includes $675,000 for temporary positions for the Inquest Administrators who preside over the inquest proceeding. Executive staff expect these positions to continue to be filled by retired judges. The 2023-2024 Proposed Biennial Budget would also appropriate $223,000 in the Department of Executive Services Technology Capital Fund to implement a case management system for the Inquest Program.

KEY ISSUES

ISSUE 1 – ESTABLISHING A NEW OFFICE OF INQUEST

According to Executive staff, the proposed budget reflects the level of staffing and resources required to properly run an inquest. Executive staff report this staffing level is informed by lessons learned from the previous (pre-reform) inquest process. Council staff have asked for additional information to understand the assumptions used to determine the budget and staffing for this new office.

Council staff analysis is ongoing. 






